

- Ian: Call to Order
- Ryan: Mission Statement
- Introduce Guests
 - Lucas Thayer (news editor for The Whitworthian), Chase (Freshman-hoping to be BJ senator), Dylan (Lead medic, here to learn), Christian (looking to make the school the best it can be, freshman), Ashley (freshman, wants to be BJ senator-or zone rep, really loves people), Alison Freeman (transfer student, sophomore here because she enjoys leadership), Chris (Senior, Kipos), Claire (Rise program), Sarah (Rise program), Jessica (freshman, wants to learn more about ASWU), Lindsay (Junior), Lauren (Junior), Lauren (visiting), Kira (likes ASWU), Courtney (Senior- wants to show up to more meetings), Joel (likes to protect ASWU), Maggie (enjoys ASWU)
- Ian: You guys are free to speak up at any time, just raise your hand and we'll write your name down as soon as we see you.
- Big Cheese:
 - Ian: Awards for the week! We do awards every week for two ASWU members who have done an incredible job, and this year we're calling it the Big Cheese.
 - The first one is Katie Gilsdorf. She did an amazing job with Dayna at orientation (box of mac and cheese)
 - Secondly, we have Kevin who did a great job this week. He had a ton of people come on campus and a lot of screens to put up, so Kevin you're the big cheese!
- Ian: Now we have Jim and Tyson from Sodexo.
- Speaker:
- –Jim O'Brien & Dan King (10 min)
 - Jim: We came just to let you know what's happening, and hopefully you guys can be our eyes, ears, and voice for the student body.
 - New biggie- Jamba Juice is off to a big start! Dan is not here, he had to drive to Gonzaga for more Jamba products. We are trying to take Mexican food products and eventually have them up and rolling in the grill area- we're trying not to lose the Mexican food. There's a new format in the new addition in Sodexo: the cold Asian station is eliminated. We would like to add Mexican food into the format- Mexican Sundays (baked potato bar, grilled cheese and tomato soup, one day it will be sushi). We want to take advantage of the room to add in something more popular for the students.
 - We're adding two other programs:
 - 1.) Swipe Plus- can come into Saga for \$5 extra or so, have a steak night or a different option to pay a little extra for. (Pay extra to help cover food costs)

- Tyson: Chef and I have planned a Crave event in mid-October.
- Jim- You can create an event where you can organize your own event and request something.
- Andriana: Are you planning to do a make your own sushi night?
- Jim: That's a great idea.
- Tyson: Were we teaching you to make your own sushi last year?
- Andriana: Last year you could make as much as you wanted, but you had to pay for it.
- Kevin: For your Mexican option that is moving over, can you still make your own burrito?
- Jim: At the steam table area, there's a spot for the Mexican foods and you can make your own there.
- Tyson: Name the 8 allergies, and everyone in here gets a free sandwich!
- Haley: Milk
- Andriana: Soy
- (Everyone)-Tree nuts, eggs, gluten, wheat, shellfish, whoo!!
 - Jim: Everyone gets free sub coupon- anyone that doesn't get one, come to the office and we will give you more. Thank you very much
- Applause
- Ian: If you have any more questions, send them to me or Audrey or Matt and we will forward them.
- Changes in Sodexo for this year.
- –Larry Burnley (**15 min**)-
 - Larry: Assistant VP for diversity, and a professor in the History department. Came to update us about the diversity assessment process and campus climate survey process. Next week is a big week- we will walk through the schedule and talk about these things.
 - Background: The strategic plan calls for Whitworth to do a couple of things related to diversity surveying. (General education requirements of American diversity and global perspectives). Contracted with Rona Halualani to help us do a learning assessment for those courses. The other assessment related initiative has to do with assessing all diversity efforts across the campus as far as effectiveness and impact. Institution of diversity committee—point administrative body that worked with the consultant.
 - Development and implementation of campus climate survey. We've done surveys in the past that were more focused on international students and underrepresented students. This survey invites the entire community to talk about their experience- wanting to see multiple perspectives how our experience is at Whitworth University and if there are areas where they can grow and improve. Last March they began a data collection process from the faculty staff and students asking them to submit documents as far as diversity

initiatives, etc that we've been engaged in over the past 5 years. They've received tons of information. Whitworth has taken its commitment to diversity, inclusion and equity because it is important to our mission as a university. Last June 6th was the preliminary report on recommendations to make in the final report (made to leaders on campus). Coming back next week to present final report- including their findings and recommendations of the assessment of the diversity mapping process.

- On September 12th, there will be 4 presentations (one came out already on pirate port). In the morning at 8:45 and 10:15 is the diversity mapping presentation (all presentations are in RTT)
- 10:45 = learning outcomes presentation in the RTT.
- In the afternoon, those will be repeated. Encourage students to participate and be present for this! The findings will be made into a report to submit to the university council. They're shooting for the end of the semester to see how the outcomes we receive from this process can inform and drive advancement of objectives for our goals.
- On September 13th, the consultant has identified some times where they can have some confidential meetings set up.
- Members of the committee have been involved in creating this instrument. The consultant wants to hold focus groups so others can tell them any issues or concerns they believe need to be addressed in the survey instrument itself. There may be concerns, issues or experiences that people don't necessarily want to discuss publicly or be associated with addressing them. These sessions are confidential through appointment at academic affairs, to set up a 20-minute period for individual or small group period. No one from Whitworth would be a part of that other than the ones reporting. That's on Friday.
- The last thing, 7:30-8:30 on Friday morning, consultant wants to meet with ASWU and the CDA's (we decide who we want there)- continental breakfast, located in the chambers. Consultant will talk about survey process. The survey will be administered in third week of October- incentives and prizes (the floor with the most participation gets pizza, etc) will be included. The hope is that everyone has vested interest in the survey itself. This is for the entire community. We want all people to experience this community in the best way.
 - Focus groups: in the conference room and in the chambers Friday morning. Keep a lookout for the announcements, look for the presentations next week and encourage others to attend as well.
- Questions?
 - Cody: Is the way that the survey being advertised just through email?
 - Larry: We will develop a communication strategy to get that out effectively, more than just email. Let us know if you have effective suggestions.
 - Guest: The upcoming focus groups, could you talk about what they're looking for?
 - Larry: They will give you framework for what they want. They won't go through each section, but you'll have an idea of what they might ask. Some people might

have experiences that are not widely known, and we'd like to give them a safe space to talk about these experiences.

- Raleigh: What will they be doing when we give the info to our friends and peers who wish to participate? Will they compile what they find out and present the findings later?
 - Larry: They're coming back in February to discuss their findings. It will be a very transparent process, all the information will be there. They are trying to be as comprehensive as possible without taking forever to do it.
 - Guest: Will it be possible for a rep from GSA to come as well?
 - Larry: To the 7:30 meeting? Yes. I'm asking Ian to look out for people who are wishing to come, they should go through Ian and let him know. Is there a CDA rep present at this meeting? (no) Ill talk to Tommy Glasser about it. Short answer- Yes absolutely. Andriana is also a member of the committee.
 - Andriana: I'll keep you guys posted on what happens in meetings:
 - Larry: Thank you, have a great year.
-
- Ian: If you guys have any more questions, email me or Larry.

 - Reports & Vibes:
 - Ian: Any concerns or issues you may have, or pass if you don't have anything to add.
 - Andriana: I have a couple guest speakers coming up in October and November. 7 pm in the RTT, they will be very cool lectures so tell people about it!
 - Justin: A few StewVille notes, we had a really great tradition time! StewVille men won Mock rock, and they were very community oriented and good looking. The Stewart Lawn Dance is this Friday at 8 pm.
 - Samantha: If you have events you want on the calendar downstairs, email me by Friday. The back calendar will be updated soon; we are just waiting on thin markers to arrive.
 - Kevin: For the senator newsletters, the Man of Steel outdoor showing will be on Friday September 13 at 9 pm. Wild Belle will perform on September 20 at 8:30 pm in the MPR. Everything was a great success this weekend!
 - Dayna: Make sure you put the date on the newsletters for events and include the day it's happening.
 - Ian: Another note, Samantha makes a newsletter for you and sends it to all of you.
 - Ashton- I will send the picture that Tyson had with the QR code to Samantha and she will send it out to all of you, senators put it on your newsletters.
 - Cody: Pack the pine bowl this Saturday September 7 in front of Mac at Noon. Food for 250 people will be included.
 - Rebecca: Senior class meeting went great yesterday. I am in the process of starting senior cards for discounts, and working with Phil on off campus barbecue.
 - Phil: Looks like it will be really rainy on Friday, so Nicole advised we switch the day for the BBQ so we will keep you posted. Also, off campus newsletter is up at offcampuspirates.com.

- Emily: Arend is doing great, a lot of interest in ASWU!
- Haley: Boppell.
- Faith: Traditiation was really fun, the girls were fantastic. Warren is doing great. I keep hearing things about ID Cards being finicky, maybe people from other dorms can't get in?
- Guest: One of the RA's told me it might be a security thing this year
- Danielle: East women got second in mock rock! I heard some comments that the salad dressings aren't labeled in Saga, maybe we can email Sodexo about it.
- Dayna: Doing that as we speak.
- Andrew: The Whitworthian, all editors are back on campus with me. If you know any one with interest in joining the newspaper, there's a meeting on Friday September 6th at 5 pm, with free rootbeer floats.
- Jo: There's a meeting for yearbook next Tuesday September 10th at 5:10 pm in the art building.
- Josh: Traditiation went great, tomorrow is the CBS policy meeting.
- Erika: First Ballard/Conerstone event (BCT) is next Thursday. Lots of scones, tea, etc.
- Josh: Mac men get dressed up all fancy.
- Bergen: Spokefest is on Sunday (meeting at 8:30 outside the hub and biking down to park square, doing trail up the river). Then we will go to the shops, etc, if people are interested in that. We don't have bikes, but if people want to come it's free. Sunday the 8th.
- Ryan: Duvall is doing great, dorm pride and traditiation was fun. Preparing for CBS meeting tomorrow, which should be great. Haven't heard of anyone interested in being zone rep so hopefully someone will at the meeting tomorrow.
- Tyler: Senators, put that sign ups for outdoor sports are ending next Saturday the 14th.
- Audrey: Sign ups are online correct?
- Tyler: Yes
- Lauren: Is soccer an outdoor sport?
- Tyler: Outdoor in the fall, spring is indoor. You pay at the Rec Center.
- Raleigh: This is a play station 3, and this is an Xbox 360, which comes with 4 months of Xbox live for all you gamers. Ashton and Sam can tell you, we went shopping and we couldn't spend all the money we had. Including these, we have a tablet, 32" TV, leather futon, \$450 in gift cards, novel collection, no snuggies but we found a blanket. Bingo is NOT just for freshmen, anyone can come! Senators make sure to put that in your newsletters. Ill pass around a sign up sheet. Bingo at 8:00 this Saturday night in Cowles auditorium. It'd be nice if I could have this sign up sheet filled out for volunteers and I need 2 or 3 people to be spotters for Bingo. There have been ties in the past. 7:20-30, meet in the chambers. If you volunteer you can still play. Whitworth students of any class can come. On the back of the sheet, myself, Ian, and Matt are heading the 9/11 deal going on. Last year they did flags, this year we'd like to do a movie from the 9/11 memorial website. They go over perspectives and stories of people who were there and those who were in the south tower when the other one was hit.
- Justin: What time is that planned for?

- Raleigh: Wednesday, 7-8 pm in the MPR
 - Guest: What is the MPR?
 - Raleigh: It's the Multipurpose Room downstairs in the HUB. Sodexo will be providing popcorn and drinks. Pillars will be arranged with numbers, and there will be a description of what those numbers mean. Homecoming- First week of October. Pirates In the Caribbean. Me, Cody and Kevin are on that one. Questions- come to me, senators I will send you that email later this week. Service station is where Homecoming is! Come to my office if you have any questions.
 - Jacob: As of about 2 hours ago we are on the air! We'll have sports broadcasting for the football game. Aaron will be doing a trance show this weekend, and we'll have more this weekend. Our first class session will be at the same time as the Natsihi meeting in the hub at 5 pm on Tuesday, September 10th at 5:00 pm in the HUB ABC conference rooms. Have to put the www. before the whitworth.fm site to be able to access it.
 - Guest: Don't go to whitworthfm.com because it's not a good thing
 - Jacob: Ok, good to know.
 - Raleigh: I'm sending this list around again with the volunteers, we will send it on the back there will be spots to volunteer for the 9/11 memorial movie. We'll send it to guests as well.
-
- FVP:
 - Matt: The unallocated account will have that number for us after the 10th day of classes. First club council meeting is on Sunday the 15th at 4 pm in the HUB chambers. Coordinators come to the first meeting so people can get to know you!
-
- **•EVP (5 min)**
 - –Elections Timetable
 - Audrey: One thing we need to do is vote on the fall elections timetable. SEC is made up of Ryan, Justin, and a few more. They said that this table was ok, and this is how it normally works during the year. We need a voting member to make a motion to approve it. The first meeting is this Monday; anyone interested in coming should attend! Any questions?
 - Phil: I move that we vote
 - Faith: Second
 - Audrey: All in favor? Those opposed?
 - Ok this is it! You'll see it in the emails. It's great to get acquainted with this table because people will ask you questions. Tomorrow at 11 am is Convocation and that is part of GE 330. Freshman seminar is required, but it's a great way to experience Whitworth. Make eye contact with me, starts at 11 am! Get there early because the professors will be processing in. Any questions?
 - Matt: Are you standing in the back?
 - Audrey: Yes ill be standing near the back on the side to see when you go in and out. Kevin: Who do we meet with on Tuesday for GE 330?
 - Dayna: All the stuff for GE 330 is on blackboard, at 11:45 in the RTT next week.

- Audrey: Sam will be there with the attendance sheet tomorrow at Convocation so look for her. I'm passing around the 1 on 1 sheet for coordinators and senators.
- –BOBs
- Drumroll for BOBS
 - Andrew-Ian
 - Jo-Faith
 - Jacob-Phil
 - Sam-Andriana
 - Cody-Bergen
 - Raleigh-Brubs
 - Tyler-Josh
 - Kevin-Justin
 - Rebecca-Ashton
 - Matt-Ali
 - Emily-Danielle
 - Erika-Haley
- Audrey: As we get reps, we might make them groups of 3. Take advantage, that's someone on your team and they can help you out!
- –CBS Meeting Reminder
 - Senators, CBS meeting tomorrow night and I have some papers for you. Your dorms are so excited! Tomorrow night at 930. Ill email you tomorrow when the posters are available to pick up! Newsletters are due by tomorrow at 5! If you have questions, ask me afterwards.
- •President (5 min)-
- –Committee update
- Ian: I have an update on assigning committees to everyone. I'd like to go through the ones I've assigned.
 - Dept Chairs: Haley, Bergen, Tyler, Jo, and Ali
 - GCAT: Bergen
 - COVAC: Danielle, Kevin
 - TLAC: Justin
 - LIRS: Jacob
 - Parking task force: Josh and Ashton
 - Open ones—Raise your hand for people without a committee yet if you're interested.
 - Facilities planning committee- meet once a month, go over renovations for campus facilities. First Monday of every month 8:30-10 am. Anyone interested? ANDREW
 - Board of Trustees: second week of October we have a lot of committees that we need people for:
- Institutional advancement committee: Phil, Raleigh, Kevin, Emily
- Endowment subcommittee: Maggie

- Student services committee: Erika
- Building and grounds subcommittee: Ashton, Faith

- Ian: I will finish up assigning people to committee and have that by next time.

- –Announcements
- Later this month, we will do the temperature survey where we take a whole meeting and go with your BOB and go out to dorms around campus and ask questions for a survey. Be pushing this rep position that's open for all the dorms. If you know anyone in these dorms, encourage them to come to the meeting on Monday because we want a lot of people running! Before we leave tonight, don't forget to pick up your free sub coupon.
- Ian: For the good of the order
- Guest: For clubs in general, can you come up with your own club? Impact athletics, it's self but it's open to all people. How can I make that happen?
- Cody: Let's talk after, there's a club that does a similar thing to that.
- Matt: If you have a few minutes afterwards, stick around and we can talk about it.
- Guest: Fred Meyer was a success! (Thanks to Rebecca Markley)
- Justin: Motion to adjourn the meeting
- Faith: Second
- All in favor...
- •Adjourn